
 

COVID-19 RECOVERY SURVEY 
Residents are encouraged to help shape the 
municipality’s social and economic recovery 
from COVID-19 by completing Council’s 
COVID-19 Community Health, Wellbeing and 
Recovery Survey. 
Two versions have been developed: 
• A community version that asks what 

residents have done differently since 
social distancing measures were put in 
place in late March, as well as their 
views on health and wellbeing during 
this period; and 

• A community group and organisation 
version that gauges how organisations 
have operated during the 
implementation of social distancing 
measures, as well as challenges that 
may exist in recommencing meetings, 
activities and events. 

Both versions of the survey can be completed 
online at www.gsc.vic.gov.au. Hard copies 
can also be collected from the Koondrook 
Post Office, Lake Charm Store, Murrabit 
General Store and Quambatook Store. 
Completed surveys can be returned by mail 
to PO Box 287, Kerang VIC 3579 or delivered 
to either of the venues mentioned above by 
5pm Monday, 31 August. 
 

 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 
Enrolments for Gannawarra Shire Council’s 
four-year-old kindergartens and three-year-
old programs for 2021 are now open. 
Enrolment packs have been distributed to 
families who completed an expression of 
interest via Gannawarra Shire Council’s 
website, as well as families currently 
accessing services whose children are eligible 
to attend four-year-old kindergarten and 
three-year-old programs next year. 
Enrolment packs must be returned to the 
Gannawarra Shire Children’s Centre before 
round one applications close at 5pm on 
Friday, 4 September. 
 

STAND FOR COUNCIL 
The 2020 Gannawarra Shire Council elections 
will be held in October. 
For more information, including enrolling to 
vote and how to nominate as a candidate, 
please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/election  
 

CONNECTING WITH COUNCIL 
Would you like to keep up to date with the 
latest Council news? 
If your answer is “yes”, please email 
media@gannawarra.vic.gov.au to sign up to 
receive Council’s media releases and other 
information delivered to your inbox. 
 
 
 
 
 

MAYOR’S  
MESSAGE   
The recent wet  
weather has provided a boost 
to our agricultural sector. 
Fingers crossed that this rain 
will provide much-needed 
relief heading into the warmer 
months. 
Residents are doing a great job 
in adhering to Stage 3 COVID-
19 restrictions. Please continue 
to look after each other at this 
time and remember to try and 
keep in contact with your older 
neighbours and those living 
alone. A phone call or note of 
support can make big a 
difference. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Lorraine Learmonth 
 

IMMUNISATION 
SESSIONS 
WEDNESDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER 
KERANG (10.30am - 12 noon) 
NOTE: Bookings must be made 
prior to attending any of 
Council’s immunisation 
sessions, which can be done by 
phoning (03) 5450 9333. It is 
encouraged that only one 
parent/guardian attend with 
the child to be vaccinated.  
Anyone showing any of the 
symptoms of Coronavirus, or 
those who are in isolation, 
should not attend. 
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Ordinary Meeting of 
Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 16 September 
2020 at 6.30pm.  
NOTE: Council is operating in 
accordance with the COVID-19 
Omnibus (Emergency Measures) 
Act 2020, with the following 
arrangements in place to 1 
November 2020: 
• Meetings of Council will be 

closed to the public; and 
• Meetings of Council will be 

livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  

 

EMPLOYMENT 
VACANCIES 
• Outdoor Pool Team 

Leaders – casual 
• Lifeguards – casual 

For more information, please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
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